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June 29, 2022 

 

TO:  YPI Charter Schools 

  Board of Directors 

 

FROM: Yvette King-Berg 

  Executive Director 

 

SUBJECT: Recommendation to approve Student Vaccination Mandate Enforcement 

Revision 

 

BACKGROUND 

The Los Angeles Unified School District Board of Education agreed on December 14, 2022, to 

delay enforcement of its COVID-19 vaccine mandate for students until fall 2022.  

The district's mandate previously required all students aged 12 and up to receive their second dose 

of vaccine by Dec. 19. Students taking part in extracurricular programs were required to receive 

their second dose by Oct. 31. 

Additionally, that day LAUSD adopted a policy alignment for all LAUSD approved charter 

schools, operating both on and off District facilities for students and employees.  LAUSD has once 

again postponed its enforcement of this decision indefinitely. 

  

ANALYSIS 

 

The newly adopted LAUSD policy requires all charter schools operating on and off district 

campuses adhere to the same LAUSD vaccination requirements. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the YPICS Board of Directors delay enforcement of its COVID-19 

vaccine mandate for students until further notice to align with the LAUSD policy decision.  

In the meantime, we will continue to highly encourage families and provide support to help 

scholars have access to vaccinations.  

 


